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May 2018 

From the Pastor’s Study  

 

Hello First Presbyterian Members and Friends, 
 

     Lent seems to always be the busiest season in the church calendar. This was true 

for all of us here at First Presbyterian Church, as well. Our six-week journey through 

Lent culminated during Holy Week, with services for Maundy Thursday, Good 
Friday, and then with our wonderful celebration on Easter Sunday. For me as a pastor 

this is an especially busy time with extra services to plan and additional messages to 

prepare. In the church office we were busy creating liturgies, printing bulletins, 
changing the church sign, coordinating new elements in worship, and preparing the 

sanctuary. All of this was as exhausting as it was fulfilling. 

     But now on the other side of Easter Sunday, everything has begun to slow down 
again. We’re approaching the end of the school year and the weather is (finally) 

getting warmer. Here at the church we have begun to settle back into our normal 

routine. Life returns to normal, church continues on as it has before, and the week 

after Easter the pastor goes on vacation. 
     I’ve always found the contrast between the seasons of Lent and Easter interesting. 

Lent is a busy season full of activity that leads us to Easter and the celebration of 

Jesus’ resurrection from the dead and then things slow down, and settle back into 
normal once again. I’ve always thought that the activity of the seasons should be 

reversed. Easter is the day that changes everything. Jesus is no longer dead, but he 

lives! Our world changes, and with it so do our lives. I’ve often thought shouldn’t 
Eastertide, the 50 days after Easter Sunday, be filled with the busyness of Lent? 

During Eastertide, shouldn’t we be examining our hearts and lives to be awakened to 

the new ways we are called to live in light 

of Jesus’ resurrection? During Eastertide, 
shouldn’t we be asking of ourselves, where 

do I need to be transformed by the power 

of the resurrection? Shouldn’t we be taking 
up new spiritual practices and new acts of 

compassion during Eastertide? 

     I came across a quote from Clarence 

Jordan a few weeks ago that says this: 
“The proof that God raised Jesus from the dead is not the empty tomb, but the full 

hearts of his transformed disciples. The crowning evidence that he lives is not a vacant 

grave, but a spirit-filled fellowship. Not a rolled-away stone, but a carried-away 
church.” 

     Friends, Easter Sunday might be behind us, but Easter is always before us. Jesus’ 

resurrection from the dead doesn’t settle us back into normal life, but it opens for us 
an Easter world filled with all kinds of new possibilities. As we continue to live in 

Easter, where do our hearts still need to be transformed? Where do we need the 

presence of the spirit in our community gathered together? Where do we need to be 

carried away into continuing the mission of our Risen Lord? 
                                                                                        Peace, 

                                                                                        Pastor Anders 

mailto:brendak75@hotmail.com


Page 2  

Presbyterian Women: 

   Presbyterian Women will meet at the 

church on May 30th at 7 pm.  This month's 
focus will be Lesson 7, In Community with 

the Hope of the Future, which centers our 

attention on God's Sabbath rest, where we 
find hope and support for the future, as well 

as for our current situation. 

 

PLEASE PRAY: 
Presbyterian Women received a prayer request from the 

wife of Rev. Dr. Stephen Post, a missionary from Mission 

of the Good Shepherd in Belize, Central America.  They 
work with several street children but asks for special prayers 

for only five children:  Jamie Tracy, Susie Westby, Whitney 

Garbutt, Denzel Garbutt, and Stephanie Logan.  Please 
remember these children in your prayers. 

 

May 1--May Day/International Workers Day 

May 7-11--Teacher Appreciation Week 
May 12--World Fair Trade Day 

May 12--Stamp Out Hunger Drive 

May 13--Mother's Day 
May 22--International Day for Biological Diversity 

May 25--Orange Day; http://endviolece.un.org 

May 27--Disability Inclusion Sunday 

May 27--Intercultural Church Sunday 
May 28--Memorial Day 

 

Remember:  shop AmazonSmile and help PW!  Start at 
smile.amazon.com choose PW as your charity, and Amazon 

gives a portion of each purchase back to PW! 

Food of the Month:  

Dried Potatoes 
 
"For now I ask no more than the justice of 
eating."   
       Pablo Neruda, Poet, Nobel Prize Winner 

A week of Sundays  
An excerpt from the Companion to the Book of 

Common Worship (Geneva Press, 2003, 117) 

For seven weeks, a week of Sundays, we 

acclaim the resurrection of Christ by the power 

of God. The period of seven weeks of jubilation 

can be traced back to its Jewish roots of the fifty 

days celebrated from the day after Passover to 

Shavuot (Feast of Weeks, Exodus 23:16). For 

Jews, the Feast of Weeks closed the season of 

harvest, which had been initiated by the Feast of 

Unleavened Bread. In a similar manner, early 

Christians observed a fifty-day period of 

celebration from Easter to the Day of Pentecost. 

To underscore the uninterrupted rejoicing of 

these fifty days, fasting and kneeling in prayer 

were forbidden at least as early as the end of the 

second century. On the pentecoste (“fiftieth”) 

day, not only was the fifty-day period 

concluded, but a festival with its own proper 

content was celebrated. The Jews observed a 

feast of covenant renewal and eventually 

commemorated the giving of the Law. 

Christians celebrated the gift of the Spirit as 

preparing the way for the day of the Lord. What 

Moses and the Law did for the Jewish 

community, the Holy Spirit now does for the 

community of Christ. 

Linda Hudnall and her daughter Kim with their table at 
the Kirksville Art Associationõs Tea. 

http://endviolece.un.org/
http://store.pcusa.org/9780664502324
http://store.pcusa.org/9780664502324
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

CF=Coffee/Fellowship 

following worship 
Worship 9:30 

Sunday School 11:00 

 Sorting at CC 

9:30-11:30 
Clothes Closet 

1:30-3:30  
 

                     

 

 

Sorting at CC  

1:30-3:30 
 

Food Depot 

Dried 

potatoes 

 

 

Clothes Closet 

10:00-noon   
 

   

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

1 2 

Oper JOY 3:00 
Choir practice 

5:30 

3 4 5 

6  CF=First Feast 

 
 

Fair Trade Orders Due 

7 

 
Budget & 

Finance 5:00 

8 

 
Deacons  6:00  

Session  7:00 

9 

Oper JOY 3:00 
Choir practice 

5:30 

10 11 12 

13  CF=Session hosts 

 
 

14 

 
 

 
 

15 

 
 

 
 

 

16 

Presby Seniors 
Pancake City 

8:30 am 
Mobile Food 

Pantry 10-12 
Last Oper JOY 

17 

 

18 

 
 

19 

 

 

 

20  CF=Deacons host  

 
 

 

21 22 

 

23 

 

24 

 
25 

 

26 

 

27  CF=Sunday School 

 
 

 
 

28 

Memorial Day 

 

 

29 

 

30 

 
Presby Women 

at the church 
7:00 

31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

Godspell Junior 
Youth from First Presbyterian, First United Methodist and Trinity Episcopal have been working hard on a musical 

presentation. Godspell Junior was performed at the First Presbyterian Church, Saturday, April 14, at 7:00 pm. They also 

went to all three churches on Sunday, April 15, to perform a selection of songs. 



201 High Street 
Kirksville, MO 63501 
660-665-4473 

Email articles: brendak75@hotmail.com 
Website:  www.presbykv.org 
www.facebook.com/firstpresbykirksville 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Sunday Worship  9:30 am         Sunday School  11:00 am 

Volunteers are needed for Saturdays and Tuesdays. 

Be sure to sign up in Fellowship Hall or on facebook. 

Check out The Clothes Closet facebook page for updates on events and needs. There is also a group 
for volunteers, including an online sign up sheet. Ask Brenda to add you anytime! 

www.facebook.com/theclothescloset.kirksville 

“I got to see God at work! 
A gentleman and his 

home care aide came in 

one Tuesday. He was 

using a walker, wearing 
sweat pants, a worn T-shirt and a blanket safety pinned 

around his shoulders. He was looking for long sleeved 

button down shirts size 2XL. He was asked to come back 
the next week so I could look for some shirts. He did come 

back the next week and found two shirts. Then he asked 

about jeans, 48” waist, at least 6’6”. I go in the back and 
find a brand new pair of jeans, with tags still on them. 

48x34 they fit and were long enough. Then the home aide 

asks about a T-shirt, but he says it needs a pocket because 

he is carrying things in the pocket of the T-shirt he’s 
wearing. So I go in the back thinking no way is there a 

2XL T-shirt with a pocket, but there was one in navy!! The 

home care aide kept saying thank you as the gentleman 
changed into his new outfit in the bathroom. He looked 

great. He was smiling and gave me a big bear hug-it was 

an amazing way to end the day! This why we do what we 

do. I’m still smiling thinking about it.”      Lisa 

April has been a busy month for the Clothes Closet. We 

opened in the building across the street from the church on 

April 7 to a very enthusiastic crowd of people. We hosted 
an Open House on April 15 with around 20 people in 

attendance. 

Lisa, Carol Lockhart and Brenda attended the April 18 

meeting of the Kirksville Optimist Club to tell them about 
our ministry. They will be passing on what they learned 

and gave us some good ideas on getting the word out. 

For the month we have settled into an average of 15 
families each day we are open. April numbers are up as we 

expected and we are moving a lot of clothing out the door. 

With both churches accepting donations it has been a 
constant stream of clothing coming in so regular hours for 

sorting and restocking have been established. If you are 

not able to help work when we are open check out 

Tuesday from 9:30-11:30 or Thursday from 1:30-3:30. 

The United Methodist Church is very excited about 

helping and has provided at least one volunteer every day 

we have been open. A big thank to you to Becky and Beth 
Shirk for helping on opening Saturday, Mike Ahrens for 

helping with some new shelving, Lisa Ahrens for sorting 

and working every Tuesday and Thursday and Brenda 
Martin for sorting, clearing the church space and working 

every Saturday.  

http://www.presbykv.org
http://www.facebook.com/firstpresbykirksville
http://www.facebook.com/theclothescloset.kirksville

